{Small is Beautiful}

Campaign for independent parish status for Woughton On The Green, Woughton Park and Passmore

www.sibc.org.uk Residents Newsletter #10

Dear Neighbour

Welcome to your latest newsletter.

Community governance review next public meeting: 20th July

The next public meeting will be on Wednesday 20th July, 6pm at the Council Civic Offices, on Saxon Gate East in central Milton Keynes. This will be the last opportunity to voice your support before the panel makes its recommendation. If you feel strongly that we should form our own parish then please come along and make your views known. You can find more details on the review at our website www.sibc.org.uk/sibc/campaignlatest or ask one of the team.

The council survey data results

Thank you to all of you who responded to the council survey during May and June. The results have now been published and 186 homes (376 Residents) responded in support. Over 80% of respondents in our area backed the campaign, more details at our website link.

What is on in the area?

Here are just a few things that are happening in the local area.

St Mary's Church Woughton On The Green

On Saturday 9th July there will be a strawberry fayre at the church, it starts at 2.30pm so why not come along and enjoy an afternoon of entertainment.

Remember also that every Saturday morning from 10am, the church is open for the weekly coffee morning. The group are very friendly and all residents are welcome.

The Woughton On The Green Sports Pavilion - Mobile library schedule

The mobile library has now started its regular schedule of visits to the sports pavilion. The visits are every other Friday from 11.45am to 12.15pm. The sports pavilion is open afterwards so you can make a social occasion of your trip and see what other activities are on. Books can be ordered in advance from anywhere in the Milton Keynes libraries collection (which is considerable). Links to the library details are on our website www.sibc.org.uk.

The next dates for the mobile library are; Friday July 15th, 29th and August 12th and 26th.

Newport Road - an update from your parish councillors Roy Kenyon and Peter McDonald

Since you elected them to represent you, Roy and Peter have been very busy looking into the various issues that you have brought to our attention. They have now established that the conditions on Newport Road, throughout our area, do not meet the current standards and a proposal has been submitted to Milton Keynes Council for a full resurfacing.

Roy and Peter are also busy working on a number of other things - including the Lucas Place play park - that you will hear more about. If you have any concerns or issues arising in the area then please let Roy and Peter know directly or tell one of the team and we will pass it straight on.

Your campaign team

Passmore

Mike - 677419 Mike@sibc.org.uk Judith - Judith@sibc.org.uk Phillip - PhillipA@sibc.org.uk

Woughton On The Green

Phil - 668434 PhilipN@sibc.org.uk Lyndy - 07505 510016 Lyndy@sibc.co.uk

Woughton Park

Andrew - 664119 Andrew@sibc.org.uk (Campaign Co-ordinator) Tricia - 664119 Tricia@sibc.org.uk

Lorraine - 201918 (Editor) email editor@sibc.org.uk or push a note through the letter box

For a large print version of this leaflet please contact: editor@sibc.org.uk Adams Lodge, 8 Baskerfield Grove, Woughton On The Green